Rooley Lane Medical Centre

Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Meeting on Tuesday 8th August, 5.30-7pm, 2017
Agenda

Ground Rules – we will…

· Work together and get stuck in, to deliver results as a group

· Provide constructive feedback on a range of issues

· Aim to improve the experience and care for the whole practice population 

· Listen respectfully

· Maintain confidentiality

· Agree that all views are valid, even if we do not agree with them – difference of opinions will happen

· Treat all members equally as individuals

· Support each other

· Have fun

· Keep to a timetable – start and finish on time

Agenda

· Opportunity for PPG and PHC to meet without staff 5.30-6.00
This section is up to you what you want to discuss. Possible suggestions: 

· Comparing PHC and PPG activities

· Draft of access plan 

· Developing terms of reference for the PPG and having a patient chair
· Welcome and introductions 
· Access plan 

Action points:

· DW will create a how to book an appointment and what our appointment structure is. If PPG are happy then LA will kindly translate it into polish.
· SD is going to create an A5 leaflet on why you should join the PPG so these can be given to our clinicians during consultations.
· DW to create welcome posters in different languages and put welcome in different languages on the display board.

· Dr D to approach local schools to work with the PPG

· Walk-through waiting room with PPG to understand patient experience.

· Receptionists to attend navigational training.

· Leaflet with screenshots on how to use online facilities.
· Reviewing FFTs every month
· AOB
· Did not attend audit results
· Date of next meeting    
Rooley Lane Medical Centre

Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Meeting on Tuesday 8th August, 5.30-7pm, 2017
Minutes
Staff present: Dr D, JN
PPG members: SD, AS, NS, BM, DR, LA, SR +1
Ground Rules – we will…

· Work together and get stuck in, to deliver results as a group

· Provide constructive feedback on a range of issues

· Aim to improve the experience and care for the whole practice population 

· Listen respectfully

· Maintain confidentiality

· Agree that all views are valid, even if we do not agree with them – difference of opinions will happen

· Treat all members equally as individuals

· Support each other

· Have fun

· Keep to a timetable – start and finish on time

Minutes
· Opportunity for PPG and PHC to meet without staff 5.30-6.00

The group looked through the access plan and agreed as DW is on holiday SD would do the minutes for the meeting  
· Welcome and introductions
Apologies from DW who is on holiday 
· Access plan 

Action points:

· DW will create a how to book an appointment and what our appointment structure is. If PPG are happy then LA will kindly translate it into polish.

We reviewed a draft leaflet by DW and then we had a general discussion about this. There was confusion over how to book an advanced appointment (not on the day) and how many of these appointments are available. Difficulty in writing a leaflet when people are not clear. Everyone was much clearer about booking emergency appointments. There was also no information about how and why to book telephone appointments. This needs to be made clearer in the leaflet. 

· SD is going to create an A5 leaflet on why you should join the PPG so these can be given to our clinicians during consultations.

SD has done this but not emailed it round to everyone – she agreed to do this.

· DW to create welcome posters in different languages and put welcome in different languages on the display board.

Everyone agreed these are good. 

· Dr D to approach local schools to work with the PPG

Dr D not had time to do this yet and schools now on holiday. This will be a priority in September. 

· Walk-through waiting room with PPG to understand patient experience.

This raised the following issues:

· Door opening buttons are not visible enough – people are not using them as they don’t know they are there. Can we make sure these are more clearly marked?

· Questions about why the prescription box was moved as it is now less convenient for patients and potentially causes a bottle neck in that part of the waiting room. Can it be moved or could we cut a hole in the counter to drop scripts in?
· We also discussed the vulnerable patient scheme highlighting that if people are really struggling with ordering prescriptions we can make allowances to let the chemist order for them.  

· Not enough of the seating is actually facing the screen and it is too far from the screen for the screen to be readable. Can we increase the screen text size and/or increasing the seating in front of the screen? 

· Some people said some of the information on the TV screens is out of date, others said there is too much information on the screen so people don’t bother with it. Can we experiment with different screen material? 

· There is no visible notice about the existence of the CCTV cameras – can there be one? 

· There are dead plants which are unsightly – can these be replaced? 

· Feeling that posters are scattered about and may get ignored as a result. 
· Receptionists to attend navigational training.

This has happened and JN gave feedback on the process

· Leaflet with screenshots on how to use online facilities.
There were different views about this leaflet. Some of the group felt that it was too complicated and they would not use it (but were either already using online system or have no intention of doing so). Some had recently gone online and found it useful. Some did not have android phones and therefore did not think it was relevant. We agreed it is probably useful for some people and it should be online and people signing up should be signposted to it. 
· Reviewing FFTs every month
We did not review these this month, but are planning a separate meeting at the beginning of September to focus on these and the flu clinics. We are planning for PPG members to attend flu clinics to hand out the friends and family test and raise awareness about antibiotic prescribing. 
Flu clinics are on the 23rd of September, and if necessary a second one on the 14th October
· AOB
Did not attend (DNA) audit results  - see next page.

The results show improvement in the number of missed nurses’ appointments. This is likely to be due to changes in how patients make these appointments (more emphasis on the patient doing this and their preference) and changes in the letters inviting people to make an appointment that the PPG helped to draft. Thanks!

The group still felt that there are a lot of missed appointments. They have asked whether DW can break down the nurses’ appointments to show whether most of the missed appointments are blood tests (short) or review appointments (long). We will ask DW. 

We also discussed what happens if patients miss appointments and what the letter says. The group asked whether there is anything else that can be done to help people cancel appointments – for example allowing people to cancel appointments by text message and what would be the cost of this? We agreed to discuss this with DW when he gets back. 

1st Jan 16 – 30th April 16

	Profession
	DNA appointments
	Time (Hours)
	Cost (Per Hour)

	GP
	158
	28
	£1400

	Nurses
	432
	136
	£2720

	ANPs
	12
	3
	£75

	Total
	602
	167
	£4195


1st Jan 17 – 30th April 17 

	Profession
	DNA appointments
	Time (Hours)
	Cost (Per Hour)

	GP
	124
	23
	£1150

	Nurses
	323
	104
	£2080

	ANPs
	23
	5
	£125

	Total
	470
	132
	£3355


Pharmacy security 

BM raised an issue he has had with his prescription being sent to the wrong chemist as his old chemist said he had agreed to go back to them. BM is concerned that this might be a wider problem and happening to other people. Dr D suggested he take this up with the chemist. He could also attend the Patient Network meeting put on by the CCG and see if other people have had similar problems. The Patient Network is a peer support meeting for PPGs across Bradford and anyone can attend. 

· Date of next meeting    

The next meeting will be Tuesday 5th September to discuss flu clinics and friends and family test
